Racist ranter says he can't wait ‘for next cop eraI’: detectives union
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A New Jersey man already accused of berating an
Asian-American NYPD detective with racial slurs last
year has posted a new video to social media saying he
can’t wait to cause mayhem at the next police funeral,
according to a police union.

Detectives’ Endowment Association President
Paul DiGiacomo said in a release that the alleged
threats by Terrell Harper “must be taken seriously”
The union honcho asked federal prosecutors to
investigate.

In the video, Harper laments he didn’t know about
the funeral last week for Officer Jason Rivera, who
was shot dead responding to a domestic incident.

“I'm looking for the next cop funeral. ... Son that’s
going to be my new threat to them,” Harper says in
the video widely circulating on social media. “I can’t

wait for one y’all to die so I can f— your funeral up”
" The Daily News obtained a copy of the video.

Last year, the detectives’ union accused Harper in
a civil lawsuit of launching an offensive tirade against
a Chinese-American cop, Detective Vincent Cheung,
during a demonstration near the Stonewall Inn.

Harper, of Neptune, N.J., has argued in court filings
that his “political monologue” was protected by the
First Amendment. His lawyer Remy Green declined
to respond to the union’s new release.

Rivera’s partner, Wilbert Mora, will be mourned at
a funeral Wednesday at St. Patrick’s Cathedral. The
killing of the young officers prompted Mayor Adams
to declare “it is our city against the killers”

DiGiacomo, the union leader, wrote that Harper’s

video was no run-of-the-mill social media post.

“The individual involved has a history of threat-
ening violence against police officers” DiGiacomo
wrote. “We need federal assistance now to stop a
possible terrorist incident. The threat is real. The time
for action is now”

Members of the 32nd Precinct salute as the body of NYPD Officer Wilbert
Mora is transferred from an NYPD ambulance to the Riverdale Funeral
Home in Inwood last week.



